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Season’s Greetings, 

If there is one overriding motif that has permeated North Frontenac Little 

Theatre’s 2015 theatre year, it is surely one of optimism. Against what the 

casual observer may have construed as odds – rather grave odds – the NFLT 

family rallied, and produced two hugely significant plays: “The Music Man” 

and “The Miracle Worker”.  

 

The spring production of  “The Music Man” – the first full length musical since 

our 2012 production of “Annie” – demonstrated that, just when we were 

questioning the feasibility of producing the huge classics that we were once able 

to, director John Pariselli’s confidence helped gather one of the largest casts we 

have ever witnessed, including the wonderful Tim White and Virginia Beckett 

whose presence and talent inspired us all. When Musical Director and new 

mother Christina Wotherspoon needed assistance, veterans John and Ann 

McDougall came forward and, thanks to their participation, allowed for 

successful runs of the challenging production.  

 

And when Carol Belanger – director of “The Miracle Worker” – approached 

the executive with the idea of producing a moving piece of serious drama, there 

was some initial scepticism. Where would we find actors – young and old alike 

– who were willing to extend their sensibilities like they never have been 

extended before, and to do it in a convincing way in front of a live audience? 

Well, Carol Belanger was ready and able to search and to find and to develop a 

cast – including the wonder kids, Sidney Drew and Annika Putnam -  that 

were able to stun our community with Helen Kellar’s message of optimism, 

hope and confidence.  



 

When we couple the success of those two productions with our fall NFLT 

Awards afternoon, honouring past achievement, it is clear that our very own, 

unassuming, little theatre remains a force to be reckoned with! Dayna Stone 

and Joelle Parr, recipients of the “Student Achievement” award, shared heart 

warming testimonies of their growing up with us, and of all that we – our theatre 

– has done for their development, confidence and optimism.  

And Tom and Eileen Christenson, who received the NFLT “Award of Merit” 

are living testimony to the importance of theatre in our community as a worthy 

commitment.  

Sara Hale, recognized with a Lifetime Achievement Award, reminded us all 

that the harvest of memories reaped in community theatre is indeed a beautiful 

thing.  

 

I am so proud and fortunate to be part of such a community of talented and 

wonderful people. I wish everyone a happy and safe holiday season, and am 

looking forward to seeing you in upcoming productions – on stage or in the 

audience; behind the scenes or front and centre; managing the house or being a 

techie…we are family! 

All good things, 

Brian 

 

 

 
North Frontenac Little Theatre is proud to announce that we will be presenting the 

children’s classic, “Pinocchio” in April of 2015.  The play has been adapted by John 

Baldwin for Children’s Theatre from the Carlo Collodi classic, and is being 

performed in association with “The Pioneer Drama Service”. 

 

From the moment Pinocchio unwittingly ruins the evil Mastroni’s  puppet show until 

he becomes a real boy for rescuing his father from the great fish, the excitement 

never abates in the retelling of this charming tale. The Blue Fairy and her three wood 

elves introduce the story, set the scenes and work the magic as Pinocchio travels his 



road of misadventures. Pinocchio’s growing nose, Pleasure Isle, and the great fish are 

all included in this heart-warming and lesson-learning adaptation.  

 

The cast will require three younger children, a 9 or 10 year old to play Pinocchio, 

several older children, four adults, and extras for the chorus. There will be singing 

and dancing opportunities.  

 

We will also require a production team for set, lights, sound etc.  

 

Watch for Audition Notices in upcoming editions of “The Frontenac News” and on 

our website and Facebook page.  

 

Please notify Brian Robertson if interested: 

 613-279-1335 

brian.robertson85@gmail.com 

 

Playbill -  Fall 2016, Spring 2017 
We are narrowing down possibilities for next year’s productions, and , as it stands 

now, we are considering doing a musical, “The Custodian” written by NFLT veteran 

Craig Godfrey for our Fall production and perhaps an adult comedy the following 

spring such as “Don’t dress for dinner” by Marc Camoletti. 

 

Pioneer Drama Service  

Memorizing Lines: Eleven Worthwhile Tips  

By Kevin Stone  

Kevin Stone has been writing and directing plays for over 20 years.  He has experience as an actor and 

as a director of community theatre, church plays, high school productions and touring collegiate 

groups.  Besides teaching drama classes, Kevin is the pastor of a church and the managing editor of 

a ministry website.    

Maybe you’re one of those actors who can look at a script once and have your lines memorized.  More likely, 

memorization is a little harder.  Or maybe you’d say “seriously challenging.”  For some of us, memorizing a 

script can be like trying to pin a medal on a shadow. 

But it can be done.  We all learn in different ways, and it’s okay that some actors have an easier time of 

memorizing than others.  One thing is certain:  the lines must be learned!  Getting your lines “close enough” 

and then making up the rest is not really an option and is sure to give your director fits.  Fortunately, there are 

many methods of memorization.  Here are some tips for helping cement those lines in your mind: 

Highlight your lines.  As you rehearse, script in hand, your eye will easily be drawn to the highlights, 

preventing you from getting lost on the page.  This helps smooth out rehearsals and lets you concentrate more 

on how to say each line than on where on the page your line is.  (Check with your director and make sure you 

http://www.pioneerdrama.com/AuthorDetail.asp?ac=STONEKEVIN


have permission to write in your script before doing this!) 

Memorize small portions at a time.  If you have a large part, don’t let the number of lines daunt you.  

Break up the script into small, manageable sections and tackle them one at a time.  It’s the principle of divide 

and conquer, and it’s definitely helpful in memorization. 

Review what you’ve already memorized.  As you begin memorizing the next section of lines, make sure 

you go back and review what you’ve already committed to memory.  Once you have your lines down, they 

need a little maintenance to keep them “stored,” accessible, and ready to go in your mind. 

Say your lines aloud.  When you see your lines and hear them, it’s like you double the number of times 

you’re reviewing them.  Just looking at your lines is only using visual learning, but lots of people are auditory 

learners.  No matter what type of learning style you have, hearing your lines helps you memorize them faster.  

Plus, when you say your lines aloud, you get additional practice on delivery.  If your voice needs a break, 

mouth the lines silently instead. 

Write out your lines.  As you write your lines on paper, you involve yet another part of your brain in the 

memorization process.  Many people involved in theatre are kinesthetic learners.  That is, they learn best by 

doing and involving their muscles.  So looking at your lines and saying them out loud while you write them 

greatly increases the number of ways your mind is processing and learning them. 

Get a friend to help you.  Hand your friend the script so she can read your cues while you respond with your 

lines.  Your friend can give you valuable feedback and correct you if you happen to misquote something. 

Use your camera phone.  Video yourself saying your lines.  Play back the video often, and try to recite your 

lines along with yourself.  Again, this uses different learning styles — you’re seeing the lines being delivered, 

you’re hearing them, and you’re using your facial muscles to learn them. 

Do something else while you recite.  Review your lines while doing an unrelated activity:  walk the dog, 

throw a Frisbee, wash the dishes, chop some wood — anything.  This will help make your lines second nature 

to you.  It will also help you avoid falling into a rut in how you deliver your lines. 

Tackle problem lines creatively.  Identify a line that gives you difficulty — it usually stands out easily — and 

spend extra time on it.  Write out the troublesome line on an index card and tape it somewhere you’ll see it 

often — your locker door or bathroom mirror or computer monitor.  Or laminate it and hang it in the shower.  

Challenge yourself to review the line every time a plane flies overhead or you stop at a red light.  Set a time, 

such as 4:44, when you stop everything else and work on that line. 

Set your lines to music.  If you’re musically inclined, make up a song using your lines as lyrics.  Then sing to 

your heart’s content.  Once again, this approach increases the number of ways to “input” your lines into your 

mind. 

Sleep on it!  Review your lines just before you turn out the lights and go to sleep at night.  The last thing on 

your mind before you sleep will be your lines.  Studies show that this is a great way to improve recall.  No 

one’s exactly sure why it works, but it does!  For extra benefit, review the lines again as soon as you wake up. 

The important thing is to use a variety of methods to find what works best for you, and then do that...  a lot.  

The better you know your lines, the more confident you will be onstage, and the better your interaction with 

the other actors.  When you have your lines down pat, you can concentrate on acting and not constantly worry 

about what you’re supposed to say next.  

 

 

 

                       

 



 
                                                                                       

                                             

                                                        
 


